
May 1 Day 2018 
 

 

 
News & Updates 

 

Happy May Day and Welcome to our Inaugural Rural Caucus Newsletter. 
 

You can also join the conversation on Facebook 

 

 

Help Bridge the Digital Divide 

A group of us is actively working on bringing broadband to our rural communities. We need your help to 
mobilize our Caucus membership to “better inform” the Public Utilities Commission California Broadband 
Availability Map by taking the Speed Test, to highlight rural areas in need. 
 
The map is important because it determines whether an area is deemed un- or underserved, based 
primarily on the less than reliable reporting of the telecommunications companies, which we can 
challenge with “truth on the ground” testing from our personal mobile devises and desk tops at home.  
 
Our individual test reports go to the PUC staff and should show up on the on-line map within weeks.  
  
The map plays a critical role in the PUC’s implementation of the California Advanced Services Fund 
(CASF). 
 
It’s like voting. We can change the map to demonstrate the real needs of our rural communities. 
 
Here is the link to the Speed Test for iPhone or Andriod 
And for CalSPEED desktop testing 

 

  

  

Endorse Prop 68 

Shockingly, some 300 communities, concentrated in rural areas, do not have access to clean drinking 
water.  
 
A Rural Caucus Water Discussion Group, led by Region Chair Mike Smith and joined by members of the 
Environmental Caucus, is working on how to fix that. Step one is to support Proposition 68 on the June 5 
ballot. It is mostly a park expenditure with water added to help with passage.There is not much 
opposition. The emphasis for the water projects is on disadvantaged communities.  
 
The CDP is asking all of our Delegates, Democratic Clubs and County Central Committees take official 
action to endorse Prop. 68. 
 
 
Link to Yes on 68 

 

  

  

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001fkPGzrVdDsElQEjitIg0qS8Cr95Q0v09RuFPiW3dVZsvI6LrAISrrf1lcXxlOB-tQINvxtUdQGZK8gFL3W9_DgsyYpo8KwIqb3Sc0PlOKAh9V14BtrHdjtFKkj4zOq68DiE459RpDYRShdcojQu7pu_GqQ75mPuXDOYyuSaSBYrySaU2e07yWrD_vz8cD3xtTzjUGJJrODqtmV5wKAbPSg==&c=kTEW4zGvNzmushlnn_1wlGHDdYuJbOU-UdNqy94CFuU_NwzpglDssA==&ch=5zdc7KXBOh1QaWrXgPUqnGp6rSZ2S5RX-GGcs-V-5MQ9L9kR7LMncA==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001fkPGzrVdDsElQEjitIg0qS8Cr95Q0v09RuFPiW3dVZsvI6LrAISrrf1lcXxlOB-t98V37zCEu0nrAV7JUCBs2ctbT9A_1KAcHOcqtq2syTW8tgODiHfH52lHrG84rxlH00c0jAHjbwjg1MvBMN-tMzj3FsJzASed&c=kTEW4zGvNzmushlnn_1wlGHDdYuJbOU-UdNqy94CFuU_NwzpglDssA==&ch=5zdc7KXBOh1QaWrXgPUqnGp6rSZ2S5RX-GGcs-V-5MQ9L9kR7LMncA==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001fkPGzrVdDsElQEjitIg0qS8Cr95Q0v09RuFPiW3dVZsvI6LrAISrrf1lcXxlOB-t98V37zCEu0nrAV7JUCBs2ctbT9A_1KAcHOcqtq2syTW8tgODiHfH52lHrG84rxlH00c0jAHjbwjg1MvBMN-tMzj3FsJzASed&c=kTEW4zGvNzmushlnn_1wlGHDdYuJbOU-UdNqy94CFuU_NwzpglDssA==&ch=5zdc7KXBOh1QaWrXgPUqnGp6rSZ2S5RX-GGcs-V-5MQ9L9kR7LMncA==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001fkPGzrVdDsElQEjitIg0qS8Cr95Q0v09RuFPiW3dVZsvI6LrAISrrf1lcXxlOB-tT1pwzAsXJV3LABEcJRSy2LAXQit8-OKVVmoGE2s_EERyP9XYKt0lA9I-C1aX1WMMG7Vun6s3pnlKe8cKhZBsjwh6Rt6CTZNoaHLTR8IbYqE=&c=kTEW4zGvNzmushlnn_1wlGHDdYuJbOU-UdNqy94CFuU_NwzpglDssA==&ch=5zdc7KXBOh1QaWrXgPUqnGp6rSZ2S5RX-GGcs-V-5MQ9L9kR7LMncA==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001fkPGzrVdDsElQEjitIg0qS8Cr95Q0v09RuFPiW3dVZsvI6LrAISrrf1lcXxlOB-ty7DeKFAA3ot2mj29vC5fSE9gAwlzwUPN6UNeCxiI6sgVBdYz9kqxGPV2CRzC6j1icpOMpXJeD4RwHFSKpquEzQ==&c=kTEW4zGvNzmushlnn_1wlGHDdYuJbOU-UdNqy94CFuU_NwzpglDssA==&ch=5zdc7KXBOh1QaWrXgPUqnGp6rSZ2S5RX-GGcs-V-5MQ9L9kR7LMncA==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001fkPGzrVdDsElQEjitIg0qS8Cr95Q0v09RuFPiW3dVZsvI6LrAISrrf1lcXxlOB-t_t3pbFn537zP97KzZgyNUeAQe4ok6SaWoAJgvEbs9jVeVbLxX1RmsZhJulJ238l3SK7pzLPGJ-k=&c=kTEW4zGvNzmushlnn_1wlGHDdYuJbOU-UdNqy94CFuU_NwzpglDssA==&ch=5zdc7KXBOh1QaWrXgPUqnGp6rSZ2S5RX-GGcs-V-5MQ9L9kR7LMncA==


For Your Comments and Feedback 

The Executive Committee has voted in favor of our Rural Caucus Statement of Purpose and Work Plan 
for re-certification. Now is your chance to weigh in. We will vote on this plan at our next meeting in 
Oakland in July. 
 
Here is a link for your feedback 

 

  

  

Best Practices 

Regional Chair Amy Champ is offering to share the excellent GOTV materials from Calaveras County - 
three scheduled emails, postcards, and phone calls before the June 5th primary.  The work is split up by 
teams in each supervisor district.  
 
Please click here to email Amy for the sample emails, phone call scripts and postcard copy. 
 
At the same time, CD4 is calling for volunteers. Again, please contact Amy to coordinate.  

 

Joy Sterling | Rural Caucus Chair | 707 484 0013 | joy@ironhorsevineyards.com 
www.cdpruralcaucus.org 

 

 

STAY CONNECTED 
   

 

  

 

Iron Horse Vineyards | 9786 Ross Station Road, Sebastopol, CA 95471 Sent by 

joy@ironhorsevineyards.com 
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